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DOWNGRADING OF HREOC CRITICISED IN GENEVA

Monday 14 April 2003

The Australian Government’s policy of downgrading the role of the Human Rights and Equal Opportunity Commission (HREOC) came under scrutiny at the UN Commission on Human Rights in Geneva today.

At a meeting convened to promote the protection of human rights through robust national institutions, speakers from South Africa, India and Fiji highlighted the importance of an independent voice for human rights commissions.

However, proposed legislation by the Australian Attorney-General will remove HREOC’s right to appear in court cases which have widespread implications for human rights. Instead, HREOC will be required to get permission from the Attorney-General. This is in direct breach of international standards agreed at the United Nations in 1993.

The Australian legislation was strongly criticized by a South Asian Human Rights newspaper, circulated to all delegates. An article entitled ‘Fewer Teeth for Australia’s HREOC?’ argues that giving the Attorney-General a gate keeping function usurps the role of the Court and denies the Court the right to hear expert human rights argument critical of Government policy. Most seriously, the legislation places the Government in a clear conflict of interest because the Government would control criticism of itself.

The article concludes that: ‘[t]here is the possibility of the Commission being controlled politically … The amendment is fundamentally at odds with the Commission’s role as an independent body with unfettered power in the realm of monitoring and promoting Australia’s compliance with its human right obligations ... The alterations must be seen as unnecessary at best; at worst, sinister.”

Margaret Reynolds

Hotel Montana  0011 41 22 73 20 840
